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 Miranda Why Did She Wear THAT T-Shirt? 
by Miranda Stevens 
 
 
I expected to take a lot of good-natured ribbing, which I did.  And 
that was fine, I loved it!  I was surprised at the genuine curiosity 
about what it really meant, the hidden message.  And that was 
fine too, although I was too hurried to give an adequate 
explanation at the time.  What I really didn’t expect were the few 
(very few) hostile comments.  And that wasn’t fine at all! 
 
I’m referring to the Transexual Menace T-shirt which I wore as 
part of my outfit at the Chi Chapter September meeting.  If you 
were one of the unfortunate few who missed that meeting, you 
might not know that it was a ‘50s-’60s coffeehouse theme 
program, complete with folksingers and poets.  The spirit of 
protest against the establishment pervaded the ‘60s, and I felt that 
wearing my Menace T-shirt made an appropriate statement, 
entirely in line with the evening’s program. 
 
For those of you who were genuinely curious, I owe a better 
explanation.  The Transexual Menace is a  nationwide web of 
transgendered activists who boldly face society and let them 
know, in no uncertain terms, when the human rights of 
transgendered people have been violated.   
 
When one of our community has been killed, you can bet the TS 
Menace will be holding a public vigil to draw attention to trans-
violence.  When your civil rights are denied, you can bet the TS 
Menace will be   knocking on the door of your Senator or  
Representative.  When professionals abuse children in the guise 
of treating their “gender disorder”, you can bet the TS Menace 
will be protesting it. 
 
But what does the TS Menace have to do with Tri-Ess?  Well, the 
answer to that is “Nothing and everything!”  There are no ties, 
official or otherwise, between our two organizations.  So that is 
the nothing part.  On the other hand, the abuse of rights and 
discrimination which is being addressed by the Menace is 
something which affects all of us. 
 
Several people asked if I was coming out as a transsexual by 
wearing that T-shirt.   Well, no, it  was not a personal gender 
identity statement.  I’m  hetero and a crossdresser, just like (most 
of) you.  But when people read us on the street, what they see is a 
transsexual.  They don’t have the knowledge to recognize the fine 
distinction between a CD and a TS.  We’re all the same to most 
of society.  For that matter, they don’t distinguish between gay 
and straight.  To the rest of the world, we’re transsexual, gay, and 
a threatening menace to the foundations of their society.  
 
So when the TS Menace demonstrates for transsexual rights,  
they are demonstrating for your rights.  And when gay activist 
groups, like Queer Nation, stands up for gay rights, they are 
standing up for your rights!  Because that is how you are 
perceived by the rest of the world!   
 
Back in the ‘60s, I was active in the civil rights movement.  I 
marched in Washington DC and in New York City.  I was there 
when Martin Luther King spoke to the assembled masses and told 
them of his dream.  Some my proudest memories come from 
knowing that I, in a very small way, was part of changing the 
world for the better.  I didn’t have to be a black man to know that 
this was the right thing to do.  I felt just as alienated from society 
as they did, and I wanted to make the statement that everyone, 
regardless of ethnic origin, beliefs, or gender  (in the broadest 

(Continued on page 4) 

 Letter to a penA Letter to a pen--pal from fir tpal from first--timer Bobbie;timer Bobbie; 
 
"Dear ******, 
I must tell you about my first night "out" en femme. I attended 
my first Chi-Tri-Ess meeting along with Sandy, my "significant 
other", and we had a wonderful time. It was "touch and go" for 
awhile as to whether or not I was actually going to go at all. 
First I was going and then I wasn't going and then I was going 
again...I vacillated all day long on Saturday and when it finally 
came time to go I asked Sandy what I should do. She said 
"Don't ask me sweetie pie, this is YOUR life, not mine". At the 
last moment I decided that we really should go and I am soooo 
glad that we did. 
 
When we arrived at the Holiday Inn and located the meeting 
room there were only a few people there but they came right 
over and welcomed us and made us feel right at home. I 
changed into my femme outfit and Sandy helped me with my 
make-up. As more and more people arrived many of them 
came right up and introduced themselves and welcomed us to 
the group. I even met some people who lived in the same area 
of Chicago where I grew up and we had a kind of old 
neighborhood reunion and "catch-up-on-gossip" session. 
Needless to say it was a very friendly atmosphere. About 6:30 
there were two separate meetings held in rooms adjoining the 
main meeting room. One was for newcomers which I attended 
and one was a P.A.L.S (short for Positive Attitudes Living Side 
by side) meeting for spouses which Sandy attended. The 
newcomer's meeting was very nice. I met about 12 other people 
with experiences similar to that of my own and we got to know 
each other a little bit.  
 
The main meeting started about 8:15 or so and after the 
necessary announcements and regular business the 
entertainment for the evening began. 
 
The theme was "Beatnik Night" and several people went up on 
stage to entertain the crowd. Now get this... I was one of them! 
The entertainment director, Miranda, who is a truly lovely 
person inside and out, had gone around before the meeting 
asking for help because they had been a little light on 
volunteers. I said that in a pinch I would volunteer to do 
something if they needed another act. Well, to my amazement I 
was "pinched" and I got up on stage with my knees knocking to 
say the least and did a little skit based upon a popular little 
Robert Frost poem about ants. 
 
Apparently the crowd liked it or so they indicated by their 
clapping. It probably would have been a flop in front of a 
regular crowd but these people are so polite that it doesn't take 
much effort to get their applause. I think that is because we 
appreciate each other so much. Well, anyway, my ears are still 
ringing with all the compliments and it goes without saying 
that this doesn't hurt in boosting one's self esteem. The other 
acts were much, much better than mine by the way. There was 
a poet named Stacey who recited some of her works and a 
musician named Amanda who performed a duet with her 
teenage son and did a medley of hit songs from the sixties and 
seventies. These are verrry talented people! I was just a fill-in. 
 
The evening just flew by. There were refreshments and lot's of 
good conversation with new friends. Then all too soon it was 
time for this shining little diamond to turn back into an old 
lump of coal and hop back into the pumpkin for the trip back to 
the barn. In the afterglow of the evening as we drove home we 
decided that the venture had been a smashing success and when 
I told Sandy that I would like to do it again she quickly  
 
chimed in, "me too!". As I reflect back on my experience I 

(Continued on page 4) 
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FOR SALE:FOR SALE:  
1984 Volvo, 4 door. New Tires and exhaust. 120K miles. R ns 1984 Volvo, 4 door. New Tires and exhaust. 120K miles. Runs 
great.great.  
Contact Bridg t.......Contact Bridget.......  

(Continued from page 1) (Miranda) 
transformed the room and transported us to a place and time far, 
far away.  It was magical!  Thanks to Staci for her touching 
poetry, to Rori for accompanying me on Puff, to Amanda and 
Joe for their trip down memory lane, and especially to Bobbie 
for that marvelous dramatic poetry recitation on the plight of the 
ant.  This was Bobbie’s first time out to Tri-S, and what an 
impression she made!  The refreshments were great, and also in 
the coffeehouse theme, thanks to Norma, Joyce, and Karen, the 
newest addition to the hospitality committee.  Thanks girls. 

 
Hall ween Party!Halloween Party!  
 
October is National Transgender Month, and you know 

what that means.  Halloween parties galore!  And Chi Chapter is 
no exception.  Wear your finest, your scariest, your most girlish, 
or your most ghoulish.  But whatever costume you decide to 
wear, come to our Halloween party on October 19 prepared to 
have fun.  There will be games, goodies and prizes for all.  

 
Want some other opportunities to wear that mummy outfit?  

How about the CGS Halloween social at Temptations on 
Tuesday 10/22, the Ghost and Goblins Party at the Femme 
Underground on Saturday 10/26, or the Procrastinators Costume 
Party at the Holiday En Femme on Friday 11/8.  Your costume 
will sure get a workout this year!  

  
Future Mee ingsFuture Meetings  
 
What do we have lined up for the next few months?   Well 

in November, after all the fun at the Holiday en Femme, we are 
fortunate to have Ellen Meyers from the Cook County State’s 
Attorney’s Office.  She is the official liaison to the gay and 
lesbian community, and the ex officio  liaison to the 
transgendered community.   She will tell us how her office deals 
with hate crimes and discrimination.  December is our awards 
meeting and exchange of gifts.  And in January, we’ve invited 
Dr. Michael Bailey,  Professor of Psychology at Northwestern 
University, whose research has dealt with various aspects of the 
transgendered community. 

 
Bye now, gotta go work on that costume! 
 
 Miranda 

(Continued from page 3) (Miranda) 
sense) is entitled to human rights and dignity. 
 
I support the Transexual Menace.  These are my rights that I am 
demonstrating for this time.  And I support Queer Nation, 
because these are my rights also.   
 
I know what I am, and I am comfortable with my gender 
identity.  And I support the mission of Tri-Ess, which is to be a 
focused social support group for the crossdresser and his 
family.  It should stay that way because the need is there.  But 
we need to acknowledge that we are all part of a larger 
community.  And that community includes gays, lesbians, 
bisexuals, transsexuals (both M2F and F2M), drag queens and 
kings, etc.  When one of us is denied our rights, we all are. 
 
The ‘60s was the decade for civil rights.  This is our ‘60s.  Let’s 
made the ‘90s the decade for gender rights.  The decade for 
freedom of expressional and affectional orientation.  And I 
hope that when all of this is achieved, you will look proudly 
back at the ‘90s and say, “I helped do that!” 
 

 

(Continued from page 3) (Bobbie) 
can't help thinking about how intelligent and self assured many 
of my new friends are. 
 
More than any other group I have ever been with these people 
seem to "have it all together". The conversations were very 
witty and clever and most of the attendees seemed very 
intelligent. I was impressed and at the same time I felt very at 
ease. It was a great feeling. Several people expressed the fact 
that they felt fortunate or even "blessed" to have a transgender 
persona and I feel the same way. Instead of there being 
something "wrong" with us I think that there is something 
"right" with us." 
                                          Bobbie 

(Continued from page 1)(Next Meeting)  
 
The location of the Holiday Inn Express is on Riverside drive 
just off RT83 in Elmhurst. RT 83 is reachable from I-290, 
North Av or St Charles Rd to RT83 then South. Or take 
Roosevelt Rd to RT83 then go North. 
 
It is advisable when making a room reservation, to make it at 
least a month early, we have been experiencing many FULL 
houses at the Inn. Reservations are available at (708)279-0700. 
Please mention Chi-Chapter Tri-Ess. YOUR RATE SHOULD YOUR RATE SHOULD 

OT EXCEED $65.00....NOT EXCEED $65.00....  
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Chicago Area Transgender Activities 
October 1996 

                                           

Week of Oc obe  6Week of October 6--1212  
 
Tuesday Oct 8,  8:00 p.m. CGS Meeting, Stardust, 5688 N. Milwaukee (708-863-7714) 
Saturday October 12,  Gemini Gender Group, Milwaukee Area, call (414) 297-9328  
Saturday October 12,  T.O.N.I.  Social, call 219-929-8533 for info 
                               
Week of October 13Week of October 13--1919  
 
Thursday October 17,  C.A.T.S, 4751 W. Touhy, Suite 203, Lincolnwood (708-266-8626) 
Fri Oct 18, Dunes Get-A-Way (thru 10/20), Saugatuck, MI.  616-857-1401 for reserv. 
Sat Oct 19, 10:00 a.m. TS Menace rally APA Convention Chicago (847-394-9293) 
Sat Oct 19, 8:00 p.m. Chi Chapter Tri-Ess, Holiday Inn Exp, Elmhurst (630-262-8707)  
                                           

Week of October 20Week of October 20--2626                                              
 
Tues Oct 22,  8:30 p.m.  CGS Social, Temptations, 10235 W Grand, Franklin Park 
Thursday October 24, 7:00 p.m.  T.O.N.I meeting,  call 219-929-8533 for info 
Saturday October 26, 8:00 p.m. CGS Social, Ghost and Goblins Party,  Femme Underground, Oak Park (708-383-
8338) 
Saturday October 26, Chi Chapter Couples Group, call 630-262-8707 for info 
 

Week of October 27Week of October 27-- ovember 2November 2  
Thurs-Sun, Oct 31- Nov 2, Fall Harvest 96 - The Homecoming, Cedar Rapids, Iowa        
                                                                              

COMING IN NOVEMBERCOMING IN NOVEMBER!  
WedWed--Sun, Nov 6Sun, Nov 6--10,  Tri10,  Tri--Ess Holiday E  Fe me, yatt Lisle, call 630Ess Holiday En Femme, Hyatt Lisle, call 630--262262--87078707                                        
                                           
                                           
 

TS Menace Action to Protes  GID M suseTS Menace Action to Protest GID Misuse  
 
Gender Identity Disorder (GID) Classification is being misused by members of the American Psychiatric Association (APA) to 
“treat” non-complaining gender-variant children as young as 2-4, including young crossdressers whose parents simply fear the 
stigma of queer offspring. Treatment runs the gamut from basic psychotherapy to round-the-clock reward-punishment regimes of 
behavior modification, to forcible institutionalization in a psychiatric ward, sometimes complete with thorazine, haldol or other 
psycho-active drugs. 
      A peaceful demonstration has been called by members of the Chicago, Connecticut, NYC and Boston chapters of the direct 
action group the Transexual Menace to protest this abuse.  It is to be held outside the APA’s national meeting in Chicago on 
Saturday, October 19 at 10:00 a.m. at the Chicago Marriott Downtown at 540 N. Michigan Ave.  All members and friends of the 
Chicago area TG community are invited to participate. 
      Debbie Johnson of It's Time Wisconsin, which is joining in the protest, points out it is important to distinguish legitimate from 
illegitimate uses of the GID classification. "We are not protesting the right of informed individuals to seek for themselves the 
classification for obtaining medical and psychological care and reimbursement.  We will be protesting the misuse of the 
classification to enforce gender norms and to pathologize gender variance which merely makes people uncomfortable." 
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Fos er & Compan , PCFoster & Company, PC 
Cert fied Public Account ntsCertified Public Accountants 
4825 North Mason Avenue 

Chicago, Illinois 60630 
(773) 685-5510 

 
Many of you may ask, 

“What does an accountant do besides counting beans?” 
We are problem solvers that use our accounting and financial  

skills to solve our client’s problems. We offer: 
 

Tax and Bookkeep ng ServicesTax and Bookkeeping Services  
  

ndividual Estate PlanningIndividual Estate Planning  
  

Aid in Ob aining Bank LoansAid in Obtaining Bank Loans  
  

Investment SolutionsInvestment Solutions  
To meet your financial goals 

  
Computer ServicesComputer Services  

From setting up your basic stations to 
 networking multiple stations. 

 
On Line Account ng ServicesOn Line Accounting Services  

Where your financial data is downloaded to 
 our office for statement preparation. 

  
Health, Accident and Life InsuranceHealth, Accident and Life Insurance  

(Special note: I have a low cost health policy that has 
 a prescription card that covers my hormones). 

 
You are welcome to visit our of ice dressed You are welcome to visit our office dressed   

any way you feel comfortableany way you feel comfortable.  

Chi Chapter/TriEss 
P.O.Box 4P.O.Box 40  

ood Dale, IL 60191Wood Dale, IL 60191--00400040  
  

Offi ersOfficers  
President: Denise PetersPresident: Denise Peters  

V /Program: Mira da StevensVP/Program: Miranda Stevens  
VP/Membership: Candace ahneVP/Membership: Candace Mahne  

 Se retary: Cole n  Secretary: Coleen   
Treasurer: Bridg t Treasurer: Bridget   

  
Commit esCommitees  

Special Events: Naomi OwenSpecial Events: Naomi Owen  
Newcom rs: AmandNewcomers: Amanda  

 Dee Dee  Dee Dee   
Member ret n ion: ChrMember retention: Christine K.istine K.  

P.A.L.S./ Couples: DawnP.A.L.S./ Couples: Dawn  
Hospitality: Norma & JoyceHospitality: Norma & Joyce  

  
TRI-ESS is a not-for-profit social and 

educational support group for crossdressers and 
their spouses and partners. Meetings are held on 

the third Saturday of each month.  
Chi C apter Telephone Hotline:Chi Chapter Telephone Hotline:  

(630) 262(630) 262--87078707  

The annual Do glas Dunes, Mic igan GetThe annual Douglas Dunes, Michigan Get--AA--Way Way 
will be held October 17will be held October 17--20th at site of first Be20th at site of first Be--AllAll 
 
As usual, the Chi-Chapter meeting is also scheduled for that 
weekend.  Grump-grump Brunches, dinners, everything to make 
you happy for 4 days. and private too. Reservations can be made 
by calling the Dou las Dunes (616) 857Douglas Dunes (616) 857--14011401..make mention of 
IME/CGS  Normal cost is approx $100 for 3-4 days includes-
food and housing. 
 

NWR SECURITY SYSTEMSNWR SECURITY SYSTEMS  
 

Residential/Com ercialResidential/Commercial  
Burglar / Fire AlarmsBurglar / Fire Alarms  

If you pay more than $22.00 a mon h for If you pay more than $22.00 a month for 
residential alarm service, you’re probably being residential alarm service, you’re probably being 

robbed by your security company. Give urobbed by your security company. Give us a s a 
call.call.  

 

1-800-580-0911 
Licensed/Insured  

Member owned - ask for Rich 

RORI   








